July 15,1974

Mr. Edward Greenbaum c/o Camp Spruce Hill Polland, Mass. 01034

Dear Ed:

It has been many years since we've talked, and since I was affiliated with Spruce Hill in it's infancy. I understand that things have been going quite well since.

I would like to take this opportunity to extend to you my very warmest thanks and most sincere appreceation for the full scholarship you have offered to the Russian child, to attend Spruce Hill for the summer.

As you know, we have a great deal of Russian-Jewish immigrants in our area of Manhattan, and it is a source of encouragement and inspiration to us when others from outside the area join us in trying to make their absorbtion into our midst as smooth and pleasant as possible.

I hope you will have a very successful summer and a very happy year following.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

C.C. Mrs. Maurice Tempelsman, Mr. Martin Schwarzscild.